
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  April 1, 2021      

 
 

RE: Settlement Agreement for 3539 Eagle Avenue (TC2020-0017), Donald 

Trujillo 

 

 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 

On June 11, 2019, the Tree Commission entered into a Settlement Agreement with the 

property owner of 3539 Eagle Avenue regarding the removal of (22) twenty two 
assorted palms without benefit of a palm removal permit.  The agreement required the 

planting of 30 caliper inches of approved trees on the property. 

 
Site inspections have documented that 21 caliper inches of approved trees have been 
planted on the property consisting of (3) Mango, (1) Lychee, (1) Sour Orange, (1) 

Avocado, (1) Key Lime, and (1) Myers Lemon tree.    
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Karen DeMaria

From: Karen DeMaria
Sent: Thursday, April 8, 2021 10:52 AM
To: Karen DeMaria
Subject: FW: 3539 Eagle Tree Commission Settlement Agreement

From: donald trujillo <donaldtru@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Friday, April 2, 2021 1:49 PM 
To: Karen DeMaria <kdemaria@cityofkeywest‐fl.gov> 
Subject: Re: 3539 Eagle Tree Commission Settlement Agreement 
 
I would like to change the settlement because I have planted 10 trees in my yard and have run out of room to plant trees 
with sufficient space to grow. When I had my yard cleared I hired a 
licensed contractor to do the work and trusted he was doing it legally. When the contractor and I were at the first tree 
commission meeting and it was the contractor's turn to speak he said he 
didn't speak english which he had spoken perfect english to me in the past. I was forced to speak up and take the blame 
and agree to replant the 30 inches which I really had no idea what  
I was agreeing to. I have done my best to comply and am asking you to forgive the remaining inches. Please let me know 
if there are any further questions.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Donald Trujillo 
 
 
 
 
On Thursday, April 1, 2021, 12:26:01 PM EDT, Karen DeMaria <kdemaria@cityofkeywest-fl.gov> wrote:  
 

Donald: 

I have placed on the April 12 Tree Commission agenda an item for you to be able to talk to the Tree Commission 
regarding your request to alter the Settlement Agreement.  The meeting starts at 5 p.m. at City Hall on Monday, April 12, 
2021.  You are the 10th item on the agenda (see attached agenda).   

I am in the process of creating a staff report for the file.  Can you please response via e-mail or written letter as to why you 
want a change to the signed settlement agreement and what options you would like to discuss with the commission.  I will 
include in my report documentation as to what has already been planted the property. 

Thank you, 

Sincerely, 

Karen 

  

  

Karen DeMaria 
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Karen DeMaria 

Urban Forestry Manager 

Certified Arborist FL-6585A 

City of Key West 

305-809-3768 

  

 

  








